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Contributions to the 1982 Campus Charity Campaign at the University of California, San Diego reached
$162,000, an increase of 11 percent over last year, according to a final report issued by UCSD Chancellor Richard
C. Atkinson.

Atkinson gave the final report and presented several awards at a campaign lunch held Tuesday, January 25, in
the International Center at UCSD.

The chancellor called the campus response to the campaign "tremendous" but said the increase in the number
of people participating in the campaign this year was even more important than the total dollar figure. A total
of 2,337 career employees, an increase of 22 percent over the 1981 campaign, contributed in the most recent
campaign.

The money raised through the Campus Charity Campaign is donated to the various United Way/CHAD
agencies and to the UCSD Child Care Center. Some $12,000 was designated for the center by UCSD employees
this year.

The UCSD Community Service Award, initiated this year to be given to the vice chancellor or director whose
area achieves the highest percentage of participation, was given to H. D. Johnson, vice chancellor-business
and finance. Fifty-five percent of the career employees in Johnson's area - some 565 people - contributed to the
campaign. Overall, 28 percent of the campus career faculty and staff contributed to the campaign.

A special Certificate of Appreciation was presented to George L. Matson, associate director of Scripps
Institution of Oceanography, who set a first-time record of 100 percent participation among the 58 members of the
UCSD management team.

Twenty-four departments or areas from the campus and the University Hospital had 100 percent employee
participation in the 1982 campaign. The Student Financial Aid Office, under the direction of volunteer Linda
Botella, achieved its 100 percent participation through an office bake sale. The food was donated by office
workers and all proceeds were donated to the Campus Charity Campaign.

Laura T. Long, director of business services for UCSD, served as the 1982 campus Charity Campaign
coordinator.

For more information contact: Paul W. West, 452-3120
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